TOWN OF WEST SENECA



Town Supervisor Sheila M, Meegan Town Council Eugene P, Hart William P, Hanley, Jr.

Sept. 2, 2016

To: Honorable Town Board

From: Matthew D. English

Re: Highway Reserve Fund

Dear Honorable Town Board Members:

Use of Highway Fund Reserves

WHEREAS, the Highway Reserve fund has \$1,104,424.82 of available funds,

WHEREAS, the Highway Superintendent has identified the need to repair and replace certain equipment not to exceed the cost of \$550,000,

NOW, THEREFORE, be it

RESOLVED, that the Town Board authorizes the transfer of \$550,000 of the Highway Reserve Fund to 002.5130.0202 Highway Machinery Reserves for the purchase highway equipment.

Sincerely,

Matthew D. English

Superintendent of Highways





